
North Carolina Swimming Governance Consultant to Clubs 
 
North Carolina Swimming has a team of volunteers and coaches who will assist any of its Club Members 
with governance issues such as achieving Level 1-4 status as part of USA Swimming’s Club Development 
Program, achieving club goals, writing or editing by-laws or mission statements, establishing budgets, 
organizing efficient swim meets, registration/membership, participating in NCS Club Recognition 
Program, coach education, and establishing a Safe Sport Program. 
 
Each volunteer will arrange a visit to your location or attend a meeting with club members or boards.  If 
the volunteer feels additional assistance is needed, he/she will put your club in contact with an 
individual at the zone or USA Swimming level. 
 
As always, any member of NCS is invited to attend all open board meetings of NCS.  Meeting dates are 
posted on line at ncswim.org. 
 
Contact List: 
 
USA-S Club Development Program; Levels 1-4:  Lisa Olack, NCS Secretary, secretary@ncswim.org   
 
Achieving Club Goals:  Wayne Shulby, Governance, wayne.shulby@gmail.com 
 
Writing or Editing Team By-Laws or Mission Statement:  Wayne Shulby, Governance, 

wayne.shulby@gmail.com 
 
Establishing Budgets:  Jon Fox, NCS Treasurer, treasurer@ncswim.org 
 
Organizing a Swim Meet:  Meet Management Committee, Lisa Olack, Chair, secretary@ncswim.org 
 
Registration and Membership: Suzanne Heath, NCS Membership/Registration Coordinator, 

membershipchair@ncswim.org 
 
NCS Club Recognition Program:  Trish Martin, Administrative Vice-Chair, adminchair@ncswim.org 
 
Coach Education:  Sarah Holman, NCS Senior Coach Rep, seniorcoachrep@ncswim.org   
 
Establishing a Safe Sport Program:  JP Merchant, NCS Safety Coordinator, safetychair@ncswim.org 
 
Also available is Bill Martin, NCS Executive Administrator (billmartin@ncswim.org), who can help with 
many issues. 
 

 


